
From: Amelia Lightner <lightneramelia@yahoo.com> 
Sent: Monday, February 20, 2023 6:10 PM 
To: Monica Esparza <monica.esparza@live.com> 
Subject: Hickory Hill / Fire Training 
 
 
To: Melvin Carter, Richmond Fire Chief 
Re: Email from Travis Ford to Raymond Roakes (UDC Committee), Feb 2023. 
 
This letter is to address the training facilities for HICKORY HILL COMMUNITY 
CENTER. I am writing on behalf of The Upper Reservoir District, that includes five 
different neighborhoods. Brookbury, Belmont Woods, Merchies Hill, Adam's Park and 
Reservoir Heights. 
 
Hickory Hill Community Center serves surrounding communities in many ways.it is a 
center of constructive, positive engagement for citizen of all ages to meet and 
participate in sports, group activities and other forms of community connections. 
 
The fire department training facility would interfere with the great benefits that Hickory 
Hill brings to our citizens and communities. we need more amenities made available to 
Hickory Hill community helps our neighborhood to thrive. 
 
The Upper Reservoir District, oppose the plan, we do support the training facility. 
 
We need more amenities made available to us, not, not disruption. 
 
 
Amelia Lightner, President 
 


